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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Public Utilities Commission (Commission) for consideration of an Application for Commission Approval of an Alternative Form of Notice and for Waiver of Response Time (Application) filed on July 12, 2011 by Public Service Company of Colorado (Public Service or Company).  Public Service seeks an alternative form of notice pursuant to § 40‑3‑104(1)(c)(I)(D), C.R.S., for its Advice Letter No. 802 - Gas, which would remove the Excess Flow Valve Program from the Company’s P.U.C. No. 6 – Gas tariff.

B. Findings

2. Public Service specifically proposes the following form of notice: (1) filing the change with the Commission and keeping open for public inspection the filing; and (2) publishing a legal notice in the legal classified section of The Denver Post.

3. In support of its Application, Public Service states the proposed tariff change requested by the Company would allow Public Service to comply with the new federal pipeline safety standards concerning installation of excess flow valves on residential service lines and does not affect the rates of any customer.  Public Service states that providing the forms of notice otherwise required by § 40-3-104(1)(c), C.R.S., would be unduly costly or cause unnecessary delay.

4. Public Service further states the tariff change requested is in the public interest because it allows Public Service to commence formal compliance with new federal regulations regarding the installation of excess flow valves on residential distribution lines and to remove inconsistent tariff provisions, based on outdated regulations, which require notice to customers and provides for customers who elect to have the devices installed to bear additional costs.

5. Public Service also requests that the response time to this Application be waived.

C. Conclusions

6. The Application contains the information required by the applicable Commission Rules and is therefore deemed complete.

7. We find good cause exists to grant the Application and waive response time.  We find the alternative form of notice proposed by Public Service is generally reasonable with respect to stakeholders and the general public.

8. We will discuss the merits of Advice Letter No. 802 - Gas at a future date.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Application of Public Service Company of Colorado (Public Service) for an Alternative Form of Notice and for Waiver of Response Time (Application) is deemed complete.

2. The Application is granted and response time thereto is waived.  

3. The notice proposed by Public Service shall be published in The Denver Post, as discussed above.

4. The 20-day time period provided by § 40-6-114, C.R.S., to file an application for rehearing, reargument, or reconsideration shall begin on the first day after the effective date of this Order.

5. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
July 21, 2011.
	(S E A L)

[image: image1.png]



ATTEST: A TRUE COPY


[image: image2.wmf] 

 

 


Doug Dean, 
Director
	THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF COLORADO


JOSHUA B. EPEL
________________________________


JAMES K. TARPEY
________________________________



MATT BAKER
________________________________

Commissioners










3

_1219490348.doc
[image: image1.png]Lo




[image: image2.png]





 












